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Impaired driving is scary
DeKalb Police will be cracking down on drunk and drugged driving

The DeKalb Police Department are urging motorists to commit to sober driving this Halloween when children
and their families will be walking through neighborhoods after dark in search of candy and spooky fun. The
recommended times for Trick or Treating is from 4:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.

If you will be out scaring up a good time, remember to plan for a sober ride home. “Even one drink can impair
your ability to make responsible decisions,” said Commander Steve Lekkas. “That’s why it is so important to
know how you’ll get home before you leave for the party. We urge you to plan ahead to help keep yourself and
others safe.”

We urge everyone to follow these simple tips to help keep our roads safe this Halloween:

Plan a safe way to get home before you attend a party.

o Designate a sober driver, take public transportation, use your favorite ride-sharing service, or call a
sober friend or family member to get home.

¢ Walking while impaired can be just as dangerous as driving impaired. Designate a sober friend to walk
you home.
If you see an impaired driver on the road, contact us as soon as it is safe to do so.

¢ If you see an impaired person about to drive, take their keys and help them get home safely.

The Halloween enforcement effort is made possible by federal traffic safety funds administered by the lllinois
Department of Transportation.

The contents of this press release are based upon the best information available to the DeKalb Police Department. The statements
regarding the conduct of any person identified above are allegations until affirmatively proven in Court. All persons are presumed
innocent until proven guilty.



